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        STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE 

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES 

 New Hampshire Medicaid Program 

   

 
To: NH Medicaid Home Health Providers  

From: NH Division of Medicaid Services 

Date: June 2, 2023 

Subject:    Services Provided to Multiple Patients 

New Hampshire Medicaid is implementing a TT modifier in order to identify services provided by one provider to two 

or more patients. Beginning April 1, 2023 billing for a single provider, two or more patients, same setting will use: 

 T1019-TT Personal care services, per 15 minute 

 G0156-TT Services of Home Health/Hospice Aide in Home Health or Hospice Setting, per 15 min 

The rate for the T1019-TT and G0156-TT codes will be consistent with the rates for those codes without the 

modifiers. The provider will be paid the same rate for both beneficiaries. 

This modifier should be used by the following providers when working with two or more patients:  

 Home Health Aide 

 Hospice Aide 

 Personal Care Services Aide 

 
If there are any questions on this notice, please contact the Provider Relations Unit at (603) 223-4774 or (866) 291-
1674. 
 
Thank you, 
 
NH Medicaid Provider Relations  

 


